
Victor Tafur on behalf of the International Council of Environmental Law and NGOs present.

As delegation prepare their recommendation/submissions for recommendations on how to
move forward in the 3rd substantive session, we have 3 final comments and reflections:

First, that you consult experts and scholars and relevant civil society from the developing
world whose work could help shape and understand how to overcome the challenges of
implementation

Second, that a global pact instrument should include principles focusing on implementation of
environmental laws

Third, in that respect, while the montevideo V program is a global program for the
development of environmental law in general by all under the auspices of UNEP, no space has
created for coordination of the work with the MEAS and for all UN actors involved in
implentation of environmental law, as well as academia and civil society.

We urge you to consider recommending the creation of such coordinating space under the
auspices to UNEP.




